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Lighthouses have played an important role in Americaôs 
history, serving as navigational aids as well as symbols  
of our rich cultural past. Congress passed the National 
Historic Lighthouse Preservation Act (NHLPA) in 2000 to 
establish a lighthouse preservation program that 
recognizes the cultural, recreational, and educational 
value of these iconic properties, especially for local 
coastal communities and nonprofit organizations as 
stewards of maritime history. 

Under the NHLPA, historic lighthouses and light stations 
(lights) are made available for transfer at no cost to 
Federal agencies, state and local governments, and  
non-profit organizations (i.e., stewardship transfers). The 
NHLPA program brings a significant and meaningful 
opportunity to local communities to preserve their 
maritime heritage. The program also provides 
substantial cost savings to the United States Coast 
Guard (USCG) since the historic structures, expensive to 
repair and maintain, are no longer needed by the USCG 
to meet its mission as aids to navigation.  

Purpose of the Report:  

This report outlines: 

(1) The history of the NHLPAôs program; 

(2) The roles and responsibilities of the three Federal 
partner agencies charged with the programôs 
execution; 

(3) The current (2012) and historical disposal trends of 
the program; and  

(4) A snapshot projection of the programôs 2013 
workload.   

 

 

 

NHLPA Progress To Date:  

Since the NHLPA programôs inception in 2000, 92 lights 
have been transferred to eligible entities. Sixty-five 
percent of the transferred lights (60 lights) have been 
conveyed through stewardship transfers to interested 
government or not-for-profit organizations, while 35 
percent (32 lights) have been conveyed through public 
sales, generating over $3.6 million dollars.  

In 2012: 

¶ Four lights were transferred through stewardship 

transfers, and four lights were transferred through 
public sales.  

¶ There were 70 Expressions of Interest submitted 

for 2012 lighthousesðthe largest number in the 
history of the NHLPA program.  

¶ The public sale of Little Gull Island Light (NY) 

generated the largest amount of sales proceeds for 
a single lighthouse ($381,000) through a public 
sale. 
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SUMMARY  

For More Information  

Information about specific light stations in the 
NHLPA program is available in the appendices and 
at the following websites: 

National Park Service Lighthouse Heritage:  
http://www.nps.gov/history/maritime/lt_index.htm 

National Park Service Inventory of Historic Light 

Stations:  http://www.nps.gov/maritime/ltsum.htm 


